




Review of Minutes from April16, 2015. Approved as submitted.
Reminder: All committees must review membership and elect new chairs.
Announcements and Updates:
HUD TA and Guidance: Members of MCOC and Portland CoC recently met with HUD TA providers to continue the work, started two years ago, on Coordinated Assessment, Performance Measures, and mapping of the homeless response system in Maine. 
-Norm Suchar is now the director of SNAPS at HUD, taking over from Ann Oliva. Among other changes, it appears that he wants HUD TA to be more directive and more specific. 
-Performance is going to be measured as a system level, not just the CoC funded projects, but all the players, all related agencies, services, and connections are to be factored in. With this in mind, it was suggested that Maine might benefit from consolidating into just one Continuum, since so many client and agencies cross back and forth between the two areas.

-Maine is doing very well in some ways – our Long Term Stayer initiative is very much the direction HUD wants to see Continuums moving toward – working with the most vulnerable, the longest term homeless, and rapidly rehousing them in low barrier permanent housing.
-Continuums need to look at their spending and draw-down rates. This is not something the CoC as a whole has had to worry much about in the past, only individual projects.

-HUD wants to move toward re-housing people within 30 days of their becoming homeless. This, along with prioritizing based on need, will help to eliminate long waiting lists.
-RRH (Rapid Re-Housing) programs need to be flexible and creative. If people have the ability to pay for housing, they should. Money, or lack of it, should not be a barrier.

-Performance will be measured against each Continuum’s own baseline, not compared to others.

-More specific information should be out in July. There will be a TA “Black-out” period during the NOFA application, but it will not be total – they can still help with general support, just nothing that could give a competitive edge or influence the competition. 
-Cindy will coordinate with the TA providers for the next meeting and will set up a regular schedule. We need participation statewide – people will need to attend – it is too hard to do this work effectively over the phone. 

Cindy also has developed a CAARES Map, printed on a banner, to show the client’s path through the new system, from coordinated assessment to housing placement and follow up. 

HMIS Data Quality Plan: As outlined by joint HMIS committee, will begin to implement data fixes soon. Mary Wade has joined the HMIS Team at MaineHousing and will be working on this effort. There are about 6000 client records to clean up. The team will be looking at reports monthly and contacting providers to help them make the corrections. 

Shelters and Home to Stay Grantees will soon begin sharing data. Some providers are already asking about how they can restrict some parts of their client records. That is not the point and it is difficult to do. If it is done wrong, you could close - or open up – all of your records. The Data Sharing will only open up the UDE (Universal Data Elements) for the shelters, and Home to Stay specific data for the HTS program – it does not open up everything. Each agency still owns their own data and only they can change their data. 
The 2015 Point-in-Time and Housing Inventory Chart information has been submitted to HUD, one week ahead of the deadline! MaineHousing also assisted the Portland Continuum with their submission. Rob Parritt is working with the MaineHousing Communications and Planning Department to develop our reports, with some new ideas, and new sections this time.
Committee Reports:

Steering Committee: In anticipation of the NOFA being out soon, Steering will be meeting twice each month: June 1st and 15th and July 6th and 20th. Many members are planning to attend the NAEH Conference in July, so the regular MCOC meeting will be re-scheduled to July 9th. Both Maine and Portland CoC’s have successfully completed registration for the NOFA.

Project Committee: Presented their DRAFT Tools and Documentation for Monitoring. Each was reviewed today and put to a vote.

· Monitoring Threshold Tool (Excel Spreadsheet): Approved

· Monitoring and Evaluation Form (4 page fillable): Approved
· Performance Measures Table: Approved

The group will send these out and meet again June 8th to review the submissions.

This committee needs new members and chairs! Donna and Awa have been acting chairs by default but others need to be involved in this work.
Scoring Template Committee: Needs new members and chairs. Needs final forms and results from the Project committee and MCOC priorities. Will meet once NOFA is released.
Resource Committee: Coordinating a DV workshop with Safe Voices, Family Violence Project, and New Hope for Women for Region 2 Homeless Council, June 12, 9 to 12 at MaineHousing. 
Data Committee: The Continuum Level Application (formerly Exhibit 1) will be looking at CoC level Data Quality so it is important that each provider, funded or not, clean up their data. There are now quarterly User Group meetings to help with this. The next one is June 16th at 10:00 to review benchmark report and data quality. 
Policy Committee: 
Federal:  The new THUD appropriations budget is not looking good in terms of homeless program funding, but it is not final yet. 
State: LD433, the Shelter Funding Bill, is moving forward after a 9 to 2 vote, but it is down to just $2Million, not the $3.5 originally sought, and the idea of creating a new shelter for victims of human trafficking has been attached to it. Budget wise, the latest Republican proposal seems closer to the Democratic proposal than to the Governor’s original proposal. Again, not final yet.

Statewide Homeless Council: 
-Long Term Stayers: Veteran specific numbers are now on the report, so VASH can use the data to help prioritize them for housing just as DHHS has been doing.
-Portland Overflow: The current crisis in Portland, possible closure of overflow shelters, has brought many groups together to focus resources on addressing and housing the LTS population, and there is hope that all of these people could be housed within the next 6 to 9 months.
-MaineHousing will soon be hosting a meeting regarding the National Housing Trust Fund.
-DHHS anticipates increased funding for the BRAP Program.

-SHC continued work on developing a “Blueprint’ for how DHHS can best help address homelessness in Maine.
Other Business:
CHAMP Request: The organization CHAMP (Creative Housing Alternatives for Maine People) was started in 1985 when YCSPI (York County Shelter Programs, Inc.) was not developing their own housing. Now they are, and it is not longer efficient or necessary to maintain separate development corporation. CHAMP currently has 5 properties, two of which were developed with the help of Continuum of Care funding: June Street, and Mousam &Bates. CHAMP is seeking approval from MCOC to formally merge with YCSPI. If approved by MCOC, they will seek approval from HUD. A MOTION was made that MCOC approve the merger of CHAMP and YCSPI. Motion PASSED. The Chairs will draft a letter of support for the merger.

VA Gaps Analysis: Will be updated with the new PIT and HIC data. Overall, the report shows that we need more Permanent Housing and Residential Programs for Veterans. 

Next VA Summit: July 20, 2015 from 9 to 1 at Togus. 

MCOC Governance Update: We need to clarify a few points, such as when and how it is appropriate to use electronic votes and or emergency votes, and clarify what areas or topics Steering can act on, versus what must come before the whole group. Are there other sections we need to re-examine? What new guidance from HUD do we need to consider? Who would be willing to take the lead on this? (crickets)

MaineHousing’s recent RFP: 

-YCSPI is developing 8 units of housing in Portland for Long Term Stayers. 

-MMHS is developing 12 units, SRO’s, with a preference for 18 to 24 year olds. The project will include space for program and educational activities.

-There was money left ‘on the table’. We need to make it clear to MaineHousing that the low volume of applications was not because there is no need or no interest – it was because the process to apply was so complicated and the criteria were so specific that not many organizations could comply. A MOTION was made that MCOC (SHC) write to MaineHousing requesting that the funds be issued as an RFP with new guidelines to make it easier for groups to develop housing for the homeless. Motion PASSED.
Homeless Rule Changes, Section Three, was recently sent out. Feedback should be sent to the email address specified in the announcement.
Next Meeting: June 19, 2015
NOTE: The July MCOC Meeting has been moved to JULY 9
 due to the NAEH conference.           
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Donna Kelley (KBH), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Betty Palmer (MMHS), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Mary Wade (MaineHousing),Cassie Barton (Bread of Life), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project) 


Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Phil Allen (Preble Street/SSVF), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Steve Ellis (FPC), Carol Kulesza (VA), David Beseda (YCSPI)


Lewiston: Janice Lara-Hewey (PATH), Jerry Dewit (TCMH)


On the Phone: Francine Stark (HJP), Sheena Curry (Waterworks), Vicky Espin (sp?) (Sunrise Opportunities), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Gail Garrow (OHI), Christina Berube (BAHS), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Christine Roberts (HUD), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Rowena Griffin (BAHS), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing)

















Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  May 21, 2015


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 





Maine 


Continuum of Care











3

